
 

 This document has been prepared by Port Phillip Financial Services (ABN 62 134 958 642) based on information available at the time of 

writing. We believe the information contained within this document to be correct however make no warranty as to its accuracy, 

reliability or completeness. This document contains general information only and does not take into account individual circumstances, 

investment objectives or financial situations. The content of this document is provided for information purposes only. We do not 

recommend the purchase or sale of any products mentioned within this document without prior consultation with a qualified advisor. 

Any potential investment decisions must not be made on the basis of material found within this document, and must take into account 

an individual investigation and analysis of the product in question. Financial markets are volatile and positive investment returns are not 

guaranteed as markets move up and down, past performance is not a reliable indicator of future performance. Port Phillip Financial 

Services is an authorised representative of Eventus Wealth Management Pty Ltd (AFSL Number 335815). 

 

APRA – Bank Dividend Payments 

Some of you may have read media regarding the threat to the payment of bank dividends. This is not 

because the banks don’t have the profits or reserves to pay dividends but has to do with the protection 

of bank capital should there be a rise in loan defaults. Already banks are suspending loan repayments for 

6 months for clients that qualify. 

APRA has asked the Banks and Insurers to not return capital to shareholders and consider reducing or 

deferring their dividends. This is a lighter touch than in Europe and NZ, where dividends have been 

banned. 

On a positive note, S&P has maintained the Bank's senior AA- credit rating. 

Some of our clients relying on dividend income from the banks MAY be affected in the short term. The 

emphasis being on the short term. On the flip side, it could be a positive, down-the-track, as it may 

prevent the need for an equity capital raise to top-up capital. 

It all comes down to the banks funding of loan impairment.  Currently bank loan impairments are very 

low however, we know higher loan impairments are coming but no one has any idea of how big the 

problem will be. Much depends on how long the lock-down period goes on for. 

Put simply, banks may reduce or suspend dividend payments in the short term to assist in accounting for 

their increase in loan defaults on their balance sheet. Nothing is in writing and no decisions have been 

made by bank boards. APRA has just asked the banks to consider their position. There is certainly more 

negative media than positive media surrounding this topic however, I will remind you all that during the 

depths of the GFC, banks continued to pay dividends. 

 


